Thornaby Church of England Primary School
Newsletter – May 2013 
Measles

Due to SATs week next week the Nursing Service have agreed to postpone the measles vaccinations until the afternoon of June 14th. Parents are welcome to be present when their child is vaccinated.
Football


Please can you remind your children that football is not permitted before school on the playground as numerous children and adults have been struck by footballs whilst waiting for the bell.
Handwashing

We appreciate your support for our ‘Handwashing drive’. Please can you continue to encourage your child to wash their hands regularly at home as well as at school.

Statutory tests

Please can we remind you that Y6 tests will take place in the week beginning 13th May 2013. Phonic screening for Y1 and some of Y2 has to be carried out in the week beginning 17th June 2013. Y2 tests will be carried out during the later part of May and beginning of June. No holidays will be authorised at this time for pupils within these year groups as all pupils must sit the relevant statutory tests.
Suncream


As I type this I may be tempting fate as the sun has disappeared behind a dark cloud! Please can we ask that you apply suncream to your child before school on sunny days and ensure that they have a named sunhat in their book or PE bag which they can wear at playtimes. Thank you.
Pantomine

The Drama Club pantomime, Beauty and the Beast, will take place on Wed 5th June and Thurs 6th June at 6.30pm. Tickets are available at £2. Please support our Y6 who have been practising all year. 

Facebook

Can I remind parents re the use of Facebook. It has once again come to our attention that several parents/carers/pupils have been posting derogatory comments about our school, members of staff, other parents and even children on their Facebook pages. We take this matter very seriously. Should we become aware of any such comments these will be reported to the police for investigation. If you have any issues that concern you regarding school please come in and discuss it with us face to face. 
Holidays

The Half term holiday is from Monday 27th May until Friday 31st May. The last day of the Summer term will be Friday 19th July.  School will begin again on Weds 4th September. Governors have made the decision that from September only five days of holiday will be authorised and then only in exceptional circumstances.  No holidays will be authorised in September or during times of statutory tests.  Holidays should be taken during school holidays and NOT during the school term. 
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